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From: Leslie Wright
To: ChanStaff (BOS); DorseyStaff (BOS); EngardioStaff (BOS); MandelmannStaff@sfgov.org; MelgarStaff (BOS);

Peskin, Aaron (BOS); Preston, Dean (BOS); Ronen, Hillary; Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Stefani, Catherine (BOS); Walton,
Shamann (BOS)

Cc: Young, Victor (BOS)
Subject: Letter of Support for Victoria Gray, Historic Preservation Commission
Date: Friday, February 24, 2023 11:07:21 AM

 

Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors,
 
My name is Leslie Wright, and I am Chairman, North America of Bonhams & Butterfields. I am writing
in strong support of Victoria Gray for the Historic Preservation Commission (HPC).
 
This year marks 20 years that Victoria has been with our company. A true impact player on the
Bonhams team, Victoria has been an integral part of the US Trust & Estates group and the respected
leader of our San Francisco office. 
 
Victoria's work has focused primarily on historically significant San Francisco and Bay Area
collections, interiors, civic monuments, and murals. She has contributed to San Francisco institutions
in her research for the Wells Fargo museum on Montgomery Street and assistance in deaccessions
from SFMOMA, De Young Museum, and Legion of Honor. She has worked closely on collections for
historically important Northern California families including the Sutro Family, the Crocker Family, and
the Dollar Family.
 
Her experience and care in working with historic artifacts and collections, especially those from
Asian-American and Native American cultures, has facilitated the availability of important collections
so they can take their place in San Francisco and Bay Area history and continue to be shared with
generations of residents to come. This includes work on the Ella Cain Collection of Mono Lake Paiute
Basketry, deaccessions from the San Francisco Art Museum, the exceptional and rare Ming collection
of Elinor Majors Carlisle, and the collection of the late Cecelia Chiang. 
 
Victoria's contributions to the research and preservation of San Francisco and Bay-Area collections,
as well her ability to be a reliable resource to San Francisco institutions, has established Victoria as a
seasoned and true San Francisco enthusiast. Victoria's commitment to honor and preserve San
Francisco and Bay-Area heritage and history are a credit to her name. 
 
Victoria is tenacious, diligent, passionate, and her enthusiasm is simply infectious. Over the last 20
years working with her, I most appreciate her collaborative spirit and leadership. This appointment
would allow her to serve the entire city of San Francisco in a deep and significant way.
 
Sincerely,
 
Leslie Wright, Chairman
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